
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
Committee Members:  
  X Traver, Susan – Chairperson  
  X Dunau, Andy 
  X Kelley, Ross  
  X Van Voorhis, Ken  
  X Pendergraft, Lauren  
  X Sumner, Nick  
  X Candace Mumm – Council Liaison 

Also present: 
Park Board: 
Randy Cameron, 
 
 
Parks Staff: 
Leroy Eadie 
Sari Luciano 
Al Vorderbrueggen 
Garrett Jones 
Tony Madunich 
Carl Strong 
Jon Moog 
Jason Conley 

Lori Harvey 
Garrett Jones 
Tony Madunich 
 
 
Guest(s): 
 

 

 

 

Summary 

• Renewal of Division-wide Chemicals Value Blanket passed unanimously. 
• Contract for Witter Emergency Construction (not to exceed) $100,000 for future contractor 

passed unanimously. 
• 7% Reserve Threshold/Fund Balance was discussed.  It was suggested amending the policy 

to read 10% reserve balance for the Golf fund - to be reviewed at Golf Committee. 
• A five-year report was given on Inter-Fund billing.   
• 2016 CIP List was reviewed - 27 new projects. 
• 2015 Year End Financial Report. 
• February 2016 Financial Report.  
• Information Technology Project Plan. 

 

 

 

 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is April 12, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference Room 
2B 

 

Special Meeting of the Spokane Park Board 
Finance Committee Minutes 

Tuesday, March 8, 2015, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
City Hall Conference Room 2B 

808 W. Spokane Falls Blvd., Spokane, Washington 
Sari Luciano – Parks Finance & Budget Director 

 



MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairperson, Susan Traver. Ms. Traver welcomed 
Jon Moog, newly hired Director of Riverfront Park.  
 
Action Items:  
1. Renewal of Division-wide Chemicals Value Blanket of $195,000 – Al Vorderbrueggen explained 

that the majority of this value blanket is used in Parks and Golf.  Mr. Vorderbrueggen went over 
the way a contract is awarded and how it’s budgeted through various departments.  Questions 
were asked by the Board and answered satisfactorily.  

 
Ken Van Voorhis motioned to approve the value blanket for $195,000 
Nick Sumner seconded 
Motion approved unanimously 
 
 
2. Witter Emergency Deck Repair Construct. A contract not to exceed $100,000 has been requested 

– Carl Strong explained problems that have occurred at Witter pool since opening in 2010.  There 
has been a lot of contact with the contractor and engineers to correct issues at this pool, including 
the deck sinking numerous times.  Currently, the pipes are at a critical point of failure.  Geo 
Engineers is on contract to provide information of the situation and advise corrective measures.  
Mr. Strong also stated, since they do not know the extent of repairs needed, they are requesting 
approval for a future contract that would not to exceed $100,000 in advance, to facilitate moving 
forward on this.  Based on the time line of May 4, 2016 when Witter is scheduled to open on the 
9th, he has worked with purchasing and legal departments to coordinate progression, as time 
doesn’t allow for an RFP or RFQ (to date four contractors have been contacted for feedback on 
the project). Al Vorderbrueggen explained the reason for this request at the Finance Committee, is 
that time is of the essence and they need to be proactive in lieu of waiting another month for the 
Park Board to convene or calling a special meeting to address the contract situation.  Ms. Traver 
asked where this money would come from.  The proposed contract would be out of the existing 
capital; aquatics and lighting improvements (current 2016 CIP Projects).    

 
Lauren Pendergraft motioned to approve the contract (not to exceed) $100,000 for Witter Deck 
Repair 
Ross Kelley seconded 
Motion approved unanimously 

 
Discussion Items:  

1. 7% Reserve Threshold/Fund Balance –Ms. Traver referenced policy (5.8) stating “there will be an 
annual financial reporting generated by staff to be reviewed by the Finance Committee”.   Leroy 
Eadie and Sari Luciano were asked to explain information concerning the 7% reserve and the 
excess fund balance. Usage of the excess fund balance is to be discussed at the April Finance 
Committee meeting in conjunction with future planning for Parks. Mr. Eadie explained that the 
policy has historically been interpreted incorrectly.  The belief was that the 7% came from the 
previous year’s budget when it actually reads, “your annual operating budget”.  Ms. Luciano went 
over both the Park Fund and Golf Fund balances.  Questions came up regarding the Skate Park 
funds.  Mr. Eadie explained that last year when spending down the ’08 Bond, the Skate Park 
capital funds were shorted and have now been made whole.  The current policy will be reviewed 
and potentially modified to read that a 10% reserve balance be required for the Golf fund - this is 
to be reviewed at Golf committee in April.       



2. IF Billing – During the February Finance committee, Board members requested a 5 year trend to 
review Parks IF billing.  Ms. Luciano went over the Park Fund first, highlighting that the largest   
increase is IF Risk.  The billing for this is based on a 5-year average of claims paid out on behalf 
of Parks.  The claim years impacting Parks billing have been reviewed and are accurate.  IT inter-
fund was discussed at length.  It was decided that the IF billing will be analyzed during the budget 
2017 process by staff and reviewed with Park Board members. 

3. 2016 CIP List – Garret Jones went through the capital project list covering new projects, rollover 
projects and lines items for the Park Fund, Cumulative Reserve Fund, RFP Capital Fund and Golf 
Fund.  After a list is compiled, it is then prioritized by needs/demands, safety and risk reduction, 
revenue generated projects, funding sources, sustainability, maintenance reduction, new facilities  
vs. renovations, as well as unforeseen opportunities.  Currently there are 27 new projects in the 
Park Fund. The common theme throughout is investing in what we have to protect our assets with 
improvements, renovations, replacements, safety and security.  It was suggested that a column be 
added stating estimated project completion dates to the CIP List. 
 
Standing Report Items:  

1. 2015 Year End Financials Report, were reviewed - it was noted the overall 2015 Park Fund 
ending balance was $2.5MM and the overall 2015 Golf Fund ending balance was $446K. 
 

2. February 2016 Financial Report – was discussed at the department level. A point of interest was 
the impact of the 2016 RFP renovation to the Sky Ride and Carrousel revenue.  It was also noted 
that Park wide – utilities had a jump in expenditure of $50,000 when compared to YTD 2015.  Mr. 
Eadie reiterated that the 2016 budget will be tight. 
 

3. Information Technology Project Plan update was provided by Jason Conley.  A request has been 
submitted through IT requesting implementation of the Club Prophet “webstore”. A formal request 
to IT has been submitted to finalize RFP for new Parks and Recreation Software.  The RFP will 
include replacement of the existing Class recreation software, allow on-line transactions at point of 
sale terminals, utilizing a single vendor platform to support multiple departments within Parks and 
Recreation, integrate with the FMS system and standardize reporting. 
 

 
Contract Items from Other Committees: These items were not discussed.  

1. Riverfront Park Redevelopment 
Approval of Hill Contract for Project Management Support.  NTE $200,000  RFP  

2. Resolution to support Art Committee First Call.  NTE 500,000  RFP  
3. Resolution to support tree mitigation plan for Riverfront Park  RFP 
4. Stantec Contract Amendment.  NTE $152,400  RFP 
5. Approval of Berger Task 2.A Contract   RFP 

 
 
 

Meeting adjourned at 5:06 p.m.  
The next regularly scheduled meeting is April 12, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference Room 
2B. 
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